
Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Manford,

The 10th October marked our ‘My Right to be Safe 
Week’ at Manford Primary School.  Thank you to the 

parents who attended our Mental Health and 
Wellbeing Coffee morning hosted by our ELSA 

support.  It was a great opportunity for parents to 
learn more about the everyday strategies used to 

encourage children to be mentally healthy.  

This week, the first of our parent volunteers started 
work in school.  We were so lucky to have so many 
parents come forward that we have been able to 

allocate at least one parent volunteer to each year 
group – I look forward to hearing about their 

experiences.  Following your uniform contributions 
we will also be opening our very first uniform shop 
after half term.  Parents and carers will be able to 
purchase good quality, second-hand uniform for a 

fraction of the cost.  

Finally, although it is our last week of term, we 
continue to be busy.  This week teachers are 

delivering focused lessons based on our continued 
work with the Redbridge Race and Equality 

Awareness Scheme.  For Black History Month, we 
are recognising, valuing and celebrating important 
and inspirational individuals and events from past 
and present who have contributed to our society. 

Miss Osei

We hope you all enjoy a fantastic birthday!

We welcome the following children and 
their families to Manford Primary school:
Ion B – 2C                          Eloise B – Nursery  
Sophia D – 2C                   Uzair M – 4W
Ayla P – Nursery              Roel S – 5F        
Wishing you lots of fond memories, we hope 

you feel happy and settled.

Hasti H -2C
Mariem-Faith F – 3A
Roman M – 4M
Nirvan P – 4M
Zack R – 4M
Ohenewaa N – 5F
Dimitar V – 5W
Ema N – 6C

Rayan D – Blue
Farhan R – Blue
Abdul S – Blue
Eliza K – Red
Matei M – Red
Elena U – Red
Hana I – 1A
Eva A – 2C
Ion B – 2C



Safeguarding Lead: Miss Osei
Safeguarding deputies Mrs James and Mrs Anderson 

Week ending 14th October
6C – 98.5%
6L – 97.8%

5W – 97.2%
Whole School: 94.2%



Reception: Malika, Renae
Year 1: Jessica, Milena
Year 2: Vasile, Eva
Year 3: Patrick, Sofia
Year 4: Safeer, Hunter
Year 5: Santiago, Thomas 
Year 6: Max, Vinnie



In year 1 & Year 2

We read the book ‘My Body! What I say GOES!’ by 
Jayneen Sanders. In this book the children learnt about 
their body boundaries and created art to show who is 

in our safety network! 

In years 3 & 4 

We read the book ‘No Means No!’ by Jayneen Sanders.
In this book the children learnt about empowering 

themselves and their right to say no. We have practised 
when and how to say ‘No Means No!’. The children also 

created their safety networks.

In Years 5 & 6
We read the book ‘Let’s talk about BODY Boundaries, 
consent & respect’ by Jayneen Sanders. In this book 

thr children learnt about empowering themselves, 
what consent and respect mean and their right to say 

no. they also made their safety networks!

ASK YOUR CHILD…

Ask your child to count on their 
hand who is in their safety network 

and why!

Ask yourself the same question too.

Miss Cornwell and Mr Hall would like to thank all parents who came to 
our coffee morning at the start of the week. We found it so refreshing to 

have an open forum of conversation and it was amazing to have the 
opportunity to tell families of the school what our wellbeing support 

looks like at Manford (whilst having  a nice cuppa!). We hope to see more 
at the next one!



Year 2 
We learnt how to take care 

of others and stay safe.
Zayn

Year 2

This week I learnt how to 
escape a fire – you crawl 
and open the door with a 

towel and call 999 straight 
away
Zain 

Class 6L
We know it’s 

important to take 
care of our mental 
health – we have a 

right to be safe and 
healthy

6C

Right to be safe week is about knowing the 

Rights Respecting articles that can help and 

knowing to speak out when things are not 

okay.

Disha 

We have learnt to stay away from 
strangers and be safe online. We 
know we have the right to say no.  
We keep our private information 
private and if we are worried we 

can talk to a trusted adult
4W

Pupil



Our Preschool children have been cooking up a storm in their new 
mud kitchen! Thank you very much to Paul and Errol, our 

caretakers, for building a very special bespoke kitchen just for 
us. Look out for mud pie and soil ice-cream recipes coming soon!



Year 2

In Art this 
week, year 2 

used different 
materials 

when 
producing 
collages to 

depict London 
during the 
Great Fire.

Year 2

In Art this 
week, year 2 

used different 
materials 

when 
producing 
collages to 

depict London 
during the 
Great Fire.



Year 2

During Maths we have 
been learning 
about efficient 

methods we can use when 
adding numbers, such as 

bridging through ten!



In English this week with our book of 'Way Home' 
we have been looking at homelessness where 
children have been acting out their roles as an 
interviewer finding out more as to why someone 
has ended up there. They used this interview and 
the information they learnt to write a formal letter 
to the local council to try and stop the rising 
numbers of homelessness within Redbridge.

Year 5



Examples of year 5 English 
work!



Year 5
In science this week we continued our 
learning around different forces, this week 
focussing around water resistance. We looked 
at the time it took for shapes to float to the 
surface of a body of water and made 
predictions on which shape would go the 
quickest based on how streamline they were. 
It was tricky to time - we had to be very quick 
on our stopwatches as all of them were under 
a second!



Year 5 
Science 
work!


